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 Superintendent Report to Board of Education 
 March 13, 2023 

 Building & Grounds 

 1.  HVAC Project Update  -  No Change - We are still waiting  for the scheduled company to come bore under 
 the street to hook up our power.  Minimal time is projected to be needed (a couple weeks) after that is done. 

 2.  Playground Equipment  - We have 2 Base Structures identified  for the project, and then will choose from thee 
 Optional Structures list depending upon the amount of money raised at the Arapahoe Gala to be donated to the 
 project. A PDF of the choices was sent to you earlier showing the styles for both categories.  Jennifer Einspahr  has 
 copies of the images and will be using them in some promotions as well.  The Gala is scheduled for April 15 (only 4 
 weeks from this coming Saturday).  We will have a discussion and action item at this meeting to designate AHPS 
 funds for the project so we know exactly how much the total budget will be. 

 Technology 

 1.  Elem Updates (MimioScreen/iPads/Chromebooks) -  We  will need to have a Technology Committee meeting prior to 
 the April board meeting so that we can finalize plans for our technology purchases for next year. 

 2.  Website  - We are getting good feedback from the public on our new website and our new App!  Trainings continue with 
 administration and tech coordinators for the marketing aspect, and we will have a training for all the certified staff on 
 April 12, so that they can begin to post events through the system. 

 Other 

 1.  Policy Updates -  As we are close to the end of a school  year, my preference is to finish out the 22-23 terms under 
 existing policy and begin the 23-24 terms with the new KSB platform.  Originally, I was thinking we’d be able to wrap 
 up the policies by January or maybe February, but that pace would have been unrealistic.  Wrapping up the policy 
 approval at the June meeting will allow a clean changeover according to our board resolution (in effect when done with 
 the last batch). There will be NO policy update scheduled for the March meeting, but we’ll continue with some smaller 
 batches for April, May and June. 

 2.  Perceptual Surveys -  I will have summaries of the  perceptual surveys for you at the board meeting.  This will be a 
 discussion item to analyze some of the information and make plans for how we will use it, as well as plans for future 
 implementation of the same survey. 

 3.  Board Training/Development  - 

 a.  NRCSA Spring Conference - Kearney - March 23 & 24 - Awards and recognition for multiple individuals who 
 were nominated by NRCSA members (Supt/BdMember/ESU/Classified/Elem/Secondary/Music) as well as 
 scholarship presentations for kids planning to go into education.  Info on their website 
 https://www.nrcsa.net/events/spring-conference  .  Registration  is through the school, so contact Drews or Hilker 
 if you want to attend. We will plan travel/logistics the week prior. 

 b.  NE Legislative Advocacy Day - Lincoln - April 17 - from NASB -  “  Come  spend the morning learning the 
 status of bills important to the board room and classroom. Gain tools for advocacy, then head to the 
 Capitol after lunch to put those tools to use as we engage with Senators and watch the floor debate.  ” 
 Deadline to register is April 11 

https://www.nrcsa.net/events/spring-conference

